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APPROVED

Herring River Restoration Project

Technical Committee

  Meeting Minutes 11/09/05

Attendees:
John Portnoy,  Stephen Spear, Hillary Greenberg, Joel Fox, 

Andy Koch, Jack Whalen, Carl Breivogel, John Riehl, Gordon Peabody and Robert Hubby

Regrets:  Truman Henson, George Heufelder, Ralph Kunkel, Diane Murphy, and 

Tim Smith

Chair Gordon Peabody called the meeting to order at 1:40. 

Gordan Peabody moved to approve the October 12, 2005 meeting minutes as presented, seconded by Robert Hubby, passed 11-0.

Peter Watts, Chair of the Herring River Restoration Stakeholders, was introduced.

Peabody asked if there were any public comments, there was no response.

John Riehl stated there was an article on the Herring River in the Nature Conservancy bulletin, which was passed around for review.

John Portnoy gave a presentation on the following:


The Gut:

· A history of the “Gut” (6,500 years ago to current)

· Marsh Stability

· Comparison of water levels between ocean beach, bay and river

· History of the formation of the barrier beach

· Human Impact on the Gut (pedestrian foot traffic) and today’s restoration process of installing fencing, planting dune grass and posting signs

· How the Gut influences Herring River


Sedimentation:

· Ebb and Flow Velocities (more sediment at mouth of river after going through the dike with 3 openings allowing water to retreat back to ocean and 1 opening to go into river)

· Ebb Tide Delta’s

· Hydrodynamic Model for Herring River

· Historic photographs of river channel identifying that the channel has not moved

· History of Egg Island and the fact it has changed little in size and shape

· Discussion on sedimentation movement in the Bay.

· Monitoring sedimentation in marshes

Groundwater

· Saltwater / freshwater levels (and the concern regarding wells and salinity in wells)

· Profiles of groundwater quality in monitored wells

· Comparison of mean-river water level at various monitored wells and salt / fresh water levels

Helen Wilson announced Delahunt’s office called and reported there is $500,000 to be used for the Herring River Restoration project.

It was determined unanimously that the technical committee would hold an all-day meeting on November 30 from 9:00 – 12:00 and 1:00 – 3:00 at the Library.  The agenda will consist of the following:

· Meeting Minute review / approval

· Public Concerns

· Presentation by John Portnoy to include:




Water Chemistry




Coliform




Fish




Vegetation




Mosquitoes

· Review of Stakeholder’s concerns / interests

· Preparation for the next Meeting Minutes 02/23/05

John Portnoy will invite other speakers including Gabrielle Soskoski 

from Mosquito Control and  Jeff Hughes, the former Herring Warden.  John Portnoy provided a listing of publications / articles for the technical committee to review prior to the next meeting.

Helen Wilson pointed out the stakeholders have to make a specific list of questions and concerns (per Item 3 of the MOU).

Joel Fox moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:20 pm; seconded by Jack Whalen; passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted

Christine Bates, Committee Secretary

